
 

 

 
 

      
 
     December 9, 2021 
 
 
Dear Board Members, 
 
On behalf of Plumas Crisis Intervention & Resource Center (PCIRC), and the many 
individuals, families, and children of Plumas County, we send our heartfelt thanks to 
each one of you and collectively to The Robert Nelson Foundation for your generous 
donation. 
 
In July of 2021, Plumas County was devastated by Northern California’s Dixie Fire which 
burned nearly 1 million acres and destroyed over 1,300 structures in our rural 
communities. This fire represented the second largest blaze in California history and the 
first ever to burn from one side of the Sierra Nevada to the other. Three historical 
communities were devastated in this battle, and many lost all their belongings and their 
place in this world. 
 
Our agency assisted over 1,200 individuals working as emergency responders and we 
continue today to support the many needs for those rebuilding their lives. PCIRC has 
provided access to emergency, transitional and permanent housing; addressed food in-
security; provided clothing, hygiene, baby diapers, camping and household supplies; 
and offered grief support to hold the hand and hearts of those in need during these 
difficult times. 
 
By reaching out to our small part of the world when we needed it most gave our staff 
the hope and strength to meet each day. We thank you for joining us in this partnership 
with your foundation during this journey.  
 
     Sincerely, 
 

     Cathy Rahmeyer 
 
     Cathy Rahmeyer 
     Director of Operations 
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Testimonial: 
 
 

 
 

In almost every part of the world, the Dragonfly symbolizes change, 
transformation, adaptability, and self-realization. The Dragonfly has been a 
symbol of happiness, new beginnings and change for many centuries. The 

Dragonfly means hope, change and love. 
 

 

On behalf of Plumas Crisis Intervention & Resource Center (PCIRC), and the many 
individuals, families, and children of Plumas County devastated by Northern California’s 

Dixie Fire, we send our heartfelt thanks to The Robert Nelson Foundation for its generous 
donation during our time of need. 

 


